
Volume 52             Number 1             September 2017

	 Welcome to a new academic year! Welcome to our 
Ladies of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s College, an 
organization which has marked its 83rd year! We are so 
blessed to be here and have our connections to Notre 
Dame and Saint Mary’s, and with each other.  I am 
truly honored to follow in the footsteps of so many 
before me and serve as the president of the Ladies of 
Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s College for the year.
	 My husband, Michael, is an ND grad, and daughter 
Catherine is a new ND Class of 2017 grad, and I am a 
Saint Mary’s grad. We always felt connected to Notre 
Dame and Saint Mary’s. But when Mike began teaching 
at Notre Dame five years ago and we moved our family 
of five (two daughters and a son) from Chicago to here, 
we had another level of connectedness. Also, when 
I joined LND/SMC five years ago, I met so many 
wonderful and inspiring women through the interest 

groups and became involved, and that connection with 
LND/SMC has been a huge blessing to me and to our 
family. 
	 Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s are dynamic places 
that bring together many different people from many 
different backgrounds and places. The Ladies reflect 
this crossroads and our organization is enriched by the 
interesting and energetic women who are our members. 
	 We hope you can attend our Opening Reception 
on September 26th, which will be held at the exciting 
new venue of the South Club, in the O’Neill building 
by the stadium. We invite you to become engaged with 
some activities and become involved with LND/SMC.   
The friendships that you make will further enrich your 
life and your connectedness to this special place. 
	 God bless you and your families!

Mary Fran Kitz
President

 

From the President . . .

Opening Reception
 

Tuesday, September 26, 2017
7:00 pm

South Club + O’Neill Hall
(adjacent to Notre Dame Stadium)

University of Notre Dame

Rev. William Lies, csc, Vice President for 
Mission Engagement and Church Affairs

University of Notre Dame

Julie Schroeder-Biek
Director of Athletics
Saint Mary’s College

More details on page 2



    May we extend a very warm welcome to all newcomers and visitors to the University of Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College. We hope joining The Ladies will help you to build a sense of community and 
serve as a source of support. Please join and then 
   • participate in any of our interest groups, 
	 • join an “Off the Beaten Path” adventure, 
                        • show up for a Let’s Eat Out! 
    • go with some members to “Dinner & a Movie”
	 • have fun at the Children’s Playgroup or 		               • generate a new group outing or   
                              fund raising idea of your own.     
     For those of us who have been members of LND/SMC, or wish to “re-join,” it is the season to renew 
your membership. The membership form for 2015-2016 as well as an envelope addressed to Member-
ship Co-Chair Pam Chipman is enclosed. Please fill out the membership form in its entirety (See p.   )  so 
we can update all your information for this year’s directory. The annual fees are $25.00. These monies go 
to support our programs and fund raising efforts. 
      If you are making a donation to the LND/SMC scholarship funds in addition to your dues, please 
write separate checks. The membership forms, dues check and donation check(s) should be mailed to 
Pam Chipman at 1208 Leeper Avenue, South Bend, IN 46617, by Saturday, October 10, 2015. It is im-
portant that the membership forms are received by the Saturday, October 10, 2015, deadline as it is the 
cut-off date for being included in this year’s membership year book. 
       You may also pay your dues and/or offer donations at the membership table at the Opening Recep-
tion on Monday, September 14, 2015. Please remind your friends to renew their memberships. It is never 
too late to join or “re-join” the LND/SMC! 
         Life Members, this is a reminder that you have the opportunity to make a donation to LND/SMC 
to help defray the cost of newsletter mailings and membership yearbooks. Any donations are greatly 
appreciated. 
        Finally, please join us at the opening reception on Monday, September 14, 2015, at 7:00 pm at Club Nai-
moli, Purcell Pavilion.  Use the south entrance of the Purcell Pavilion.  Someone will be there to direct you 
to Club Naimoli.  It is always so exciting to see friends and welcome new members to our community. 
We look forward to meeting you.

Pam Chipman 288-0995 & Kate Murphy 272-8905
Membership Co-chairs

THE LADIES OF NOTRE DAME & SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE
2017-2018 PROGRAM

September 26, 2017	 Opening Reception for LND/SMC
Tuesday		  South Club in O’Neill Hall adjacent to Notre Dame Stadium   
7:00 pm		  Free and open to all members of the Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Community 	
			   Please join us for refreshments and good company as we begin a new year of 	
			   friendship and activities.  Learn about our events and sign up for interest groups.	
			   Chair: Nancy McAdams,  273-2555 <nocmc@comcast.net>

September 20, 2017	 Outdoor Adventures -  Hike Rum Village Nature Center and Park/East Bank Trail 
Wednesday		   See p. 6 .  Chair:  Nancy McAdams 574-273-2555 or <nocmc@comcast.net>  

October 5, 2017	 Speakers Series - Tour and Presentation of Fr. Hesburgh’s Office
Thursday		  Led by Fr. Paul Doyle, csc, in the Hesburgh Memorial Library, Notre Dame
10:00 am		  Limited Participants - First Come, First Served
			   RSVP to Denise Brenner <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>, 616-540-3030

October 5, 2017	 Newcomers & Visitors - Cocktails at the home of Kim Reynolds   
Thursday		  1231 Napoleon, Unit 95, South Bend.  See p. 3 for details.
6:00 pm		  Chair: Kim Reynolds <rkrpc@gmail.com> or 203-273-8330
		
October 24, 2017	 Let’s Eat Out - Dinner at Render Kitchen & Bar
Tuesday		  Join us as we try a new restaurant. 521 E. Jefferson Blvd., South Bend
6:30 pm		  RSVP by October 18 to Meg Mitzel <mmitzel55@gmail.com>, 607-797-3065

November 14, 2017	 Newcomers & Visitors - Ladies Night Dinner at Simonini Gourmet
Tuesday		  226 W. Cleveland, Granger.  See p. 3 for details.
6:00 pm		  Chair: Kim Reynolds <rkrpc@gmail.com>, 203-273-8330 or 
			   Susie Farrington <susiefarrington@gmail.com>, 203-554-3030

November 15, 2017	 Speakers Series - Inside the ND Initiative for Global Development
Wednesday		  Melissa Paulsen, Associate Dir. and Concurrent Assistant Prof. of the Practice
7:00 pm		  Location to be determined.  For updates, check the LND/SMC website and Nov. 	
			   newsletter. Contact Denise Brenner <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>, 616-540-3030

December 8, 2017	 Newcomers & Visitors - Christmas Party at the home of Susie Farrington
Friday			  Spouses/partners welcome. See p. 3 for details.
7:00 pm		  1032 N. St. Peter, South Bend
			   Chair: Susie Farrington <susiefarrington@gmail.com>, 203-554-3030
			 
December 2017	 Holiday Tea and Recognition of Life Members
				    		
February 2018	 Scholarship Luncheon & Welcome of Second Semester Newcomers
						    
April/May 2018	 Spring Tea

May 2018		  Memorial Mass
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For the most current information, visit

www.lndsmc.org
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Speakers Series

Father Hesburgh’s 
Office

Tour and Presentation
by Father Paul Doyle, csc

Thursday, October 5, 2017
10:00 am

Hesburgh Memorial Library
University of Notre Dame

Limited Participants
First Come - First Served

Reserve your spot
RSVP to Denise Brenner

	
Denise Brenner

 <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>, 616-540-3030

 Membership Online
 is Easy!

	 New this year!  All members may fill out 
their membership forms online and pay 
dues online via PayPal.  The most current 
form lives on the website, http://lndsmc.
org as well as a link to pay dues.	
	 Alternatively, paper forms will still be 
accepted as found on page 11 of this news-
letter.  Also, as in the past, dues and dona-
tions may be made by check and mailed 
following instructions on the Membership 
Form.
	 Let us know if you have any questions.
	

Membership Chair: Pam Chipman 
<pdchipman@ameritech.net>, 574-288-0995

Website Manager: Catherine Kossler 
<kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802



From the Program Chairs…

	 As program chairs, we are thrilled to have the 
opportunity to bring the organization together for 
a variety of events this year.  We have been work-
ing with members to schedule some events for the 
Ladies of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s College. 
We hope you will be able to join us.  Don’t see 
something that interests you?  Suggest it!  Have 
any feedback?  Speak up – and help us too!  Your 
help will always be welcome.  Please be sure to 
monitor the website, your email and future news-
letters for future events planned. 

Speakers Series

	 Denise Brenner is starting off the season with 
some wonderful programs:

Tour and Presentation of Fr. Hesburgh’s Of-
fice in the Hesburgh Memorial Library by Fr. 
Paul Doyle, csc. Thursday, October 5, 10 am. 
Limited Participants. First Come, First Served. 
RSVP: Denise Brenner,  <denisecbrenner@gmail.
com> or 616-540-3330.

“Inside the ND Initiative for Global Develop-
ment” by Melissa Paulsen, Associate Director 
and Concurrent Assistant Professor of the Prac-
tice.  Wednesday, November 15, 7 pm. Location 
TBD. Contact: Denise Brenner, <denisecbrenner@
gmail.com> or 616-540-3330.  Check the website 
and next newsletter for more information.  
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“The Stories behind the Pictures” by Matt 
Cashore, Senior University Photographer. Date 
and Venue TBD.  

Let’s Eat Out

Dinner at Render on Tuesday, October 24  at 
6:30 pm. Join LND/SMC to try a new restaurant 
in town. Address: 521 E. Jefferson Blvd., South 
Bend, IN 46617. RSVP by October 18 to Meg Mit-
zel 607-797-3065 or <mmitzel55@gmail.com>

Look for these exciting events as well as others 
not listed here in the coming months:

•	 Cooking Class/Demo in January/Febru-
ary

•	 Bunco Night

•	 Scholarship Luncheon in February/March

•	 Color Me Irish in March

•	 Spring Tea in April/May

•	 More ‘Let’s Eat Out’ events too!

Program Co-Chairs
Catherine Kossler <kosslerfam@gmail.com> 

 Meg Mitzel <mmitzel55@gmail.com>  

	 Join us for 

DINNER AT
RENDER KITCHEN & BAR

Tuesday, October 24, 2017
6:30 pm

521 E. Jefferson Blvd.
South Bend, IN 46617

RSVP by October 18 
Meg Mitzel 

<mmitzel55@gmail.com>, 607-797-3065

GET READY FOR A FRESH, 
CREATIVE EATING 
EXPERIENCE

Let’s Eat Out
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From the Interest Group Coordinator...

	 Many interest groups represent the very di-
verse and interesting community of LND/SMC.
Afternoon Book Club
Children’s Playgroup
Creative Cooking Group 
Duplicate Bridge Group
Knitting Group
Morning Literature Group
Outdoor Adventures Group 
Plant-Based Eating Group
Rosary Group
Newcomers/Visitors Group
	 If you have a suggestion for a new Interest 
Group and would like to moderate it please con-
tact Interest Group Coordinator Ravini Fernando.
	 Interest Groups are a great way to make new 
friends and reconnect with old friends. You can 
find out more information about the interest 
groups and sign up at the Opening Reception.
	 The activities organized by the interest groups 
are open to all members.  Some groups have addi-
tional requirements for participation.

Ravini Fernando, Interest Group Coordinator
574-855-2199,  <ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

Interest Groups
Plant-Based Eating Group

	 Transitioning to a whole-foods plant-based diet 
is vitally important for our own health because the 
standard American diet high on processed foods 
and animal products has been shown to cause 
the chronic diseases of the west – cardiovascular 
disease, diabetes, hypertension and cancer are 
among the most devastating. Incorporating more 
fresh fruit, veggies and whole grains is shown to 
prevent, treat and reverse these diseases in scien-
tific studies. Aside from our own health, we also 
know that animal agriculture is ecologically dam-
aging, and that it imposes a great deal of suffering 
on animals. To leave a viable planet for children 
and to advance the value of compassion, we are 
interested in shifting from a diet heavy on ani-
mal foods to one centered around whole plants. 
	 Eating in this new way is quite a change for 
many of us, and we have lots of questions and 
can benefit from the support of others. We rely on 
evidence, explore new studies, learn from each 
other and support each other. The Plant-Based 
Eating Group is an easy, friendly and nonjudg-
mental space to explore plant-based eating!
	 Each session will begin with a discussion of 
substantive topics and end with sampling some 
plant-based foods! Meetings are at my home, 
50900 Ashford Lane, Granger at 2:30 pm on 
Wednesdays.

•	 September 27: Discuss What The Health, the 
new documentary on plant-based eating. 
Food Demo TBD

•	 October 25: Discuss the Adventist Health 
Study on plant-based eating and the impact of 
other health-promoting behaviors to longevi-
ty. Food Demo TBD

•	 November 15: What is our understanding of 
Cholesterol/Saturated Fat/Unsaturated Fat? 
Food Demo TBD

Chair: Rama Ganesan
520-360-1190, ramagane@gmail.com

Duplicate Bridge Group 

Keep your mind sharp!

Learn to Play Duplicate Bridge 
Call Susie Farrington for details.

Duplicate Bridge Games
Tuesdays*      7:00 pm
Home of Susie Farrington
1032 N. St. Peter Street, South Bend
(corner of St. Vincent)

Call ahead for a partner.

*No game on 9/19, 11/7, 11/14, 12/12, 1/16, 
1/23, 3/6, 4/10, 5/8.

Chair: Susie Farrington
203-554-3030, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>



Afternoon Book Club

     The Afternoon Book Club meets the first Thurs-
day of each month at members’ homes.  The start-
ing time is 1:30 pm. This club reads books from 
eclectic styles,  ranging from classics to contempo-
rary, historical fiction to murder mysteries, with a 
few non-fiction thrown in occasionally.  Books are 
recommended by members and then voted on by 
the entire group.  We will be selecting the books 
for the coming year at our next meeting on Thurs-
day, October 5, 1:30 pm at Alice Bentley’s home, 
23849 New Road, South Bend.   At that meeting 
we will discuss the book What the Robin Knows: 
How Birds Reveal the Secrets of the Natural World 
by Jon Young.  These titles will be available at the 
Opening Reception, September 26, 2017.  Please 
contact the co-chairs for more information about 
joining this group. 

Co-Chairs:
Val Bartels, 271-3637 <valreads@comcast.net>

Laura Fuderer, 277-0409  <fuderer@nd.edu>

Interest Groups
Morning Literature
       The Morning Literature group meets on the 
third Monday of the month from October through 
May.  It chooses its books from among current fic-
tion with occasional choices from non-fiction and 
biography.  It meets in September to choose its se-
lections for the first semester.  Most of the time 
it meets in members’ homes, starting at 9:30 am.   
Sheila Marshall has ably run this group for many 
years and continues to do so this year.  Contact 
her as chair for any information concerning this 
group as well as obtaining directions to members‘ 
homes.

Planning Meeting
(to choose 2017-2018 titles)

Monday, September 18, 2017
10:00 am 

at the Francis Branch Library (Silo Room)
52655 N. Ironwood Road, South Bend, IN 46635         

Chair: Sheila Marshall,  291-2364
                             <shmarshall@att.net>

Outdoor Adventures

Hiking at Rum Village Nature Center and Park 
and East Bank Trail (a two-part outing)
Wednesday, September 20, 2017

  Our first Outdoor Adventures trip will take us 
to Rum Village Nature Center on the south side 
of South Bend just west of Main Street. The Na-
ture Center offers natural history displays and 
environmental education exhibits for learning 
about this unique setting. The park is a lovely 
sanctuary for native trees, plants and animals.
	 We will be hiking around 2 miles maximum 
(easy) through a woodland ecosystem. Families 
are welcome to bring children. 
	 To make our outing a bit more challenging, I 
would like to add on a couple miles’ walk along 
the East Bank of the St. Joseph River near Jeffer-
son Blvd.  Therefore, after the Nature Center, 
we will move our cars to the Howard Park area.  
We’ll finish off our adventure with lunch at The 
General on Jefferson Blvd. across the street from 
Howard Park.
	 You are welcome to do one or both parts of the 
outing. Those who want to do both parts of the 
outing, please join me! More details will follow 
through  LND/SMC emails.

The Pumpkin Vine Nature Trail
Friday, October 20, 2017
	 Our second outing will be a long walk along 
the Pumpkinvine Nature Trail. The Pumpkin-
vine Nature Trail is a regional network of trails 
that connect Elkhart, Goshen, Middlebury and 
Shipshewana. This area is east of South Bend.  
The route is for walkers and bike riders only.
	 We will do an approximately 6-mile walk 
along the trail and have lunch possibly in Mid-
dlebury afterwards. We will meet at Little Flow-
er Catholic Church at 9:30 am and carpool to the 
trail. The drive to the trail is around 1 hour. 
	 Details will follow in LND/SMC emails.

Chair: Nancy McAdams, 273-2555
<nocmc@comcast.net>
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 The Rosary Group welcomes you

 10:00 am

 Chapel of St. Catherine 
 Fischer O’Hara-Grace Graduate Residences

 Community Center 
 at Wilson Drive and Bulla Road
 on the campus of Notre Dame

 Children are welcome
 Convenient parking near the entrance

 Chair: Ravini Fernando, 574-855-2199
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

     Two LND/SMC groups need new chairpersons. 
If you can help coordinate the Knitting Group or 
Tennis Group, contact Ravini Fernando.

Ravini Fernando, 855-2199 
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

Knitting?  Tennis?

Creative Cooking
  We are happy to announce that the Creative 
Cooking Group is about to embark on another 
season of culinary adventures!  We are a 40-wom-
en-strong interest group dedicated to exploring 
various domestic and international cuisines and 
cooking styles. Whether you’re an accomplished 
cook or just testing out waters, we invite you to 
join in our monthly dinner meet-ups (each held 
at a member’s home) to celebrate good food - 
and above all - friendship and community. Our 
themes for this year have been inspired by great 
chefs and food critics: 
•    Tuesday,  September 12, 2017
	 Ina Garten: Things from the Garden
•    Friday, October 6, 2017  (Couples Dinner)
	 Rick Bayless: Mexico/Chicago
•    Tuesday, November 14, 2017  
	 Ruth Reichl: A Lifetime of Recipes
•	 Tuesday, December 12, 2017
	 Martha Stewart: Home for the Holidays
•	 Tuesday, January 16, 2018
	 Ming Tsai: East Meets West
•	 Saturday, February 10, 2018 (Couples Dinner)
	 Emeril LaGasse: A Mardi Gras Celebration
•	 Tuesday, March 6, 2018
	 Madhur Jaffrey: Splendid India
•	 Saturday, April 14, 2018
	 Spring Brunch with Rachel Ray
•	 Tuesday, May 8, 2018
	 Planning Meeting

Please contact the chair with any questions:

Chair: Malgorzata Bak-Hill
574-273-1210, <gobak99@yahoo.com>
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Interest Groups

Off the Beaten Path

     In the past, Off the Beaten Path trips have tak-
en LND/SMC members to Michigan art exhibits, 
an Indiana glass factory, Chicago food tours, and 
more!  If you can chair this group or have a trip 
idea, contact our Interest Group Coordinator:

Ravini Fernando, Interest Group Coordinator
 574-855-2199, <ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

Upcoming Dates

Friday, October 6, 2017
Friday, November 3, 2017
Friday, December 1, 2017

For further information or directions contact:

Photo by Adam Lamm

Chapel of St. Catherine
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Children’s Playgroup Calendar Fall 2017
September 14			  Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus 
Thursday, 9:30 – 11:15 am	 Meet other parents in a laid-back, child-friendly space loaded with toys! 	
				    The Center’s staff asks that we park in designated visitor parking spaces 
				    once the nearby lot is full. 100 University Village, Notre Dame, IN 46556

September 18			  Potawatomi Park Splash Pad Playdate
Monday, 3:00 – 4:30 pm	 Let’s have some splish-splashin’ fun at this whimsical splash pad! Bring 	
				    swimsuits for your kiddos, as they will get wet! This area is located across 
				    from the Potawatomi Zoo and directly next to Potawatomi Park’s play
				    ground at 500 S. Greenlawn Avenue, South Bend, IN 46615        

September 26			  Potawatomi Zoo Walkabout – Meet inside the zoo entrance
Tuesday, 10:00 am		  500 S. Greenlawn Avenue, South Bend, IN 46615

October 5			   Matthy’s Farm Market and Pumpkin Patch in South Bend 
Thursday, 9:45 am		  It will soon be Halloween, so let’s pick out pumpkins!  Also explore the 
				    petting zoo, corn maze and play area.  Located at 57754 Crumstown Hwy, 
				    South Bend, IN 46619 <http://www.matthysfarmmarket.com>

October 10			   Michiana Music Together Sample Class –  *Please RSVP
Tuesday, 3:30-4:30 pm	

October 20			   Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus 
Friday, 9:30 – 11:15 am

October 27			   Fun-N-Fitness Open Gym  – $5 fee
Friday, 10 – 11 am		  A recreational facility providing gymnastics for toddlers located at 1505 S. 
				    Byrkit, Mishawaka, IN 46544. <http://www.fun-n-fitness.net>

November 3			   HealthWorks! Kids’ Museum 
Friday, 10 – 11 am		  111 W. Jefferson Blvd., South Bend, IN 46601 <www.healthworkskids.org>
				  
November 16			  Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus 
Thursday, 9:30 – 11:15 am 	  

November 28			  Mall Walk and Play - University Park Mall, 6501 Grape Rd., Mishawaka 
Tuesday, 10:00 am  		  Meet inside by Barnes & Noble

December 8			   Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus
Friday, 9:30 – 11:15 am

Further details will be forthcoming in our monthly calendar and Facebook events!
This is not an all-inclusive list!  Additional ideas, get-togethers, adventures, whether planned a week 
out or ad hoc, are invited from all members, anytime.
Watch for winter and spring events on our Facebook page and in the November Kaleidoscope issue.

 Chair:  Rachel Butler
<rachelby2010@gmail.com>

910-973-4915

 *Send RSVPs to Rachel at <rachelby2010@gmail.com> or to 
our Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s College Playgroup Face-
book page.



From the Assistant Treasurer . . .
  
 The LND/SMC Remembrance Cards recognize 
special occasions, such as birthdays, anniversa-
ries, graduations or the memory of someone who 
has passed.  Those who have passed are also re-
membered in the LND/SMC Memorial Mass 
each May.
       Remembrance Card gifts are fully tax de-
ductible. All monies raised through the Remem-
brance Card program support the LND/SMC 
Scholarship for Local Women at either Notre 
Dame or Saint Mary’s College. If you would like 
to have one of these cards on hand, contact Mary 
Lou Derwent, <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu>  or 
Corinne DeTrempe, <cdetrempe@yahoo.com>. A 
packet will be mailed to you.

In Memoriam

• Fred Kanouse 
       (Wm. Phillip and Carolyn Helman)

• Prof. Bill Shepard 
        (Robert and Malou Audi)		

• Dr. Moon John Kim
        (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski)

Corinne DeTrempe, Assistant Treasurer
<cdetrempe@yahoo.com>
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From the Corresponding Secretary . . .
	 Notes have been sent on behalf of LND/SMC 
to the following people:

Sympathy

•	 Betty Dodge-Beckmann, LM, on the death of 
her grandson, David Reza Ghana, in May.  

•	 Janina Goetz, LM, on the death of her hus-
band, Emeritus Prof. Abraham Goetz, in May.

•	 Martha Dunn on the death of her brother, A.J. 
Barr, in June.

•	 Family of Elizabeth Cullity, LM, who died in 
June. 

•	 Nancy Shepard, LM, on the death of her hus-
band, Emeritus Prof. William Shepard, in July. 

•	 Ruth Schmitz, LM, on the death of her brother, 
Frank Kuhn, in August.

•	 Ruth Schmitz, LM, on the death of her broth-
er-in-law, Dr. Maurice Coyle, in August.

  Please contact these individuals on your own and 
keep them in your thoughts. If you need contact 
information for those listed, please call the Cor-
responding Secretary. Please inform the secretary 
of any life events involving LND/SMC members. 
  

Marge Marley,  Corresponding Secretary 
289-9134, <mamarley57@gmail.com>

Photo by Adam Lamm



   
In Memoriam

Elizabeth “Liz” Cullity

February 14, 1923 - June 28, 2017

✙ 

	 Liz was born in Sheridan, Indiana, to the 
late Donald K. and Elsie (King) Kercheval.  
On January 30, 1963, in Sacred Heart Church, 
Notre Dame, Indiana (now Sacred Heart Ba-
silica), she married Professor Bernard D. Cul-
lity.  Professor Cullity taught in Notre Dame’s 
School of Engineering from 1950 until his 
death in 1978.
	 Liz loved the arts. For ten years she was a 
music teacher in the South Bend Community 
School Corporation.  Following that she be-
came Manager of the South Bend Symphony, 
a position she held for 26 years until her retire-
ment in 1986. Post-retirement she remained 
active and involved in the South Bend Sym-
phony as board member then board member 
emeritus.
	 A longtime member of Sacred Heart Parish, 
Notre Dame, Liz also loved to travel, visiting 
many countries during her trips abroad.
	 Liz was predeceased by her parents, her 
husband Bernard, a sister, Georgiannah Well-
ing, and her brother, Donald M. Kercheval.
	 Liz is survived by a sister, Mariea DeVera, 
as well as three nieces and one nephew. 
	 A Mass of Christian Burial was held in Sa-
cred Heart Basilica, on the campus of Notre 
Dame, on July 3, 2017. Burial next to her hus-
band in Cedar Grove Cemetery, Notre Dame, 
IN, followed the Mass.

                                                                             

  10

In Memoriam

Lydia S. Lee

August 26, 1924 - April 20, 2017

✙ 

	 Lydia was born in Beijing, China, to the late 
General Shen Chun Chi and Thang Lu Yun. 
She married Lawrence H.N. Lee on Decem-
ber 18, 1948. Lydia loved to accompany her 
husband, a professor in Notre Dame’s Engi-
neering School from 1950-1993, as he trav-
eled to other countries to attend conferences 
and present his professional papers.
	 Lydia was a beloved teacher at Swanson 
Elementary School in South Bend for over 
twenty years. She was a superb cook and a 
welcoming hostess, especially on Notre Dame 
home football weekends. Legendary pre-game 
brunches featured her famous egg rolls.  Lyd-
ia was also an artist and regular tennis player. 
During 1967-68, she was president of our very 
own organization.
	 Lydia was predeceased by her parents, her 
husband Lawrence, who died in 2007, as well 
as by her daughter, Nora M. Lee, and her 
brother, Peter Shen.
	 Lydia is survived by her son Lynn L. “Max” 
Lee, three grandchildren, Christopher L. Lee 
(Abby), Lauren E. Lee McCormick (Nate) 
and Abigail M. Lee. Also surviving are four 
great-grandchildren and Lydia’s sister, Flor-
ence Shen.
	 A Mass of Christian Burial was celebrated 
in the Basilica of the Sacred Heart on the No-
tre Dame campus on May 5, 2017. Burial fol-
lowed in Cedar Grove Cemetery, Notre Dame, 
IN.





Support 
the Ladies of Notre Dame 

and 
Saint Mary’s College 

Scholarships for 
Local Women

Each year LND/SMC grants scholarships 
to deserving local women enrolled at 

Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s.

See the Membership Form on page 11 for 
information on how you can contribute, 
making a difference in the lives of these 

young women.
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LND/SMC Elected Officers

President

Mary Fran Kitz
mkitz62@aol.com, 630-750-8849

President-Elect

Meg Mitzel
mmitzel55@gmail.com, 607-797-3065

Past President

Jo Ann MacKenzie
jam1910@comcast.net, 574-286-8270

Program Co-Chairs
Catherine Kossler
kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802

Meg Mitzel
mmitzel55@gmail.com, 607-797-3065
    
Recording Secretary

Peg DeBoer
pdeboerelk@gmail.com, 574-271-4706

Corresponding Secretary

Marge Marley
mamarley57@gmail.com, 574-289-9134

Treasurer

Marti Alworth
mtalworth@aol.com, 574-243-1533

Assistant Treasurer

Corinne DeTrempe
cdetrempe@yahoo.com, 574-243-7770

Membership Co-Chairs

Pam Chipman
pdchipman@ameritech.net, 574-288-0995

Jennifer Velasco
jdv12@hotmail.com, 574-247-0601

Appointed Board and Other Positions
Chaplain

Father Thomas Blantz, c.s.c.
631-5066

E-mail Event Coordinator

Julie Nelson
julesoc70@gmail.com, 574-272-2502

Appointed Board and Other Positions 
E-Newsletter Circulation

Elaine Baumbach
embaumbach@comcast.net, 574-243-8438 

Interest Group Coordinator

Ravini Fernando
ravinifernando@hotmail.com, 574-855-2199 

Life Member Chair

Winnie Caponigri-Farquhar
winifredfarquhar@gmail.com, 574-233-8855

Life Member Advisors

Brigid Dutile
dutile@sbcglobal.net, 574-272-2204

Ruth Schmitz
GS4GD3@aol.com, 574-272-5196

Newcomer & Visitor Chair Co-chairs

Susan Farrington
susiefarrington@gmail.com, 203-554-3030

Kim Reynolds
rkrpc5@gmail.com, 574-383-5730

Newsletter Circulation

Bobbie Corke
rjcorke@hotmail.com, 574-277-7098

Newsletter Editor

Linnea Lannon
clanlannon@yahoo.com, 574-243-5802

Parliamentarian

Elaine Nicgorski
nicgor@yahoo.com, 574-234-5157

Playgroup Coordinators

Rachel Butler
rachelby2010@gmail.com, 910-973-4915

Volunteer Coordinators

Michelle Wheeler
mwheele4@nd.edu, 208-301-4198

Website Managers

Rumana Poellabauer
rum_mer2@yahoo.com, 574-271-2223

Catherine Kossler
kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802



The next deadline for the November newsletter is  
PRIOR to October 25, 2017 
 <clanlannon@yahoo.com>
Dated material.  DO NOT forward

Kaleidoscope
LND/SMC
P.O. Box 116
Notre Dame, IN 46556

Opening Reception

Tuesday, September 26, 2017
7:00 pm

South Club + O’Neill Hall
(adjacent to Notre Dame Stadium)

University of Notre Dame

Rev. William Lies, csc, Vice President 
for Mission Engagement and Church Affairs

University of Notre Dame

Julie Schroeder-Biek
Director of Athletics
Saint Mary’s College

New!
 

C A M P U S 
CROSSROADS

Location

Free and open 
to all members 

of the Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s 

Community


